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March 14, 2007

Maxine Waddoups

P. 0. Box 311

Preston 1D 83263

RE: Water District No. 13-A

Dear Maxine:

We acknowledge receipt of the Minutes of the Annual Watermaster’s Election Meeting held in
your district. The Watermaster Certificate will be sent under separate cover.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
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Dennis Dunn
Senior Water Right Agent
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PRESENT: Troy Foster, Brian Jensen, Lyle Porter, Gale Moser, Regan Wheeler, Eric
Frandsen, Maxine Waddoups, and Cindy Bird (Dept of Water Resources).

Lyle Porter was nominated as Chairman,; it was moved 2™ and passed.
Maxine Waddoups was nominated as Secretary; it was moved 2™ and passed.
Credentials committee was appointed as Gale Moser and Brian Jensen.

Troy Foster gave a watermaster report. Discussed last year’s budget and water use. He
then presented the proposed budget for 2007, which would be the same as 2006. Tt was
proposed to raise the watemaster mileage from $15.00 a trip to $16.00 a trip. A motion
was made 2" and passed to raise the watermaster mileage to $16.00 a trip. Discussed the
budget for the last 5 years and discussed the minimum assessments. A motion was made
to increase the minimum assessment from $25.00 to $35.00. This motion was 2" and
passed.

It was noted that the County Treasure’s office is to still collect the assessments.

Motion was made to hire Troy Foster as River Watermaster on a year round basis, it was
2" and passed. Conan Foster was nominated as assistant watermaster on a year round
basis. It was 2" and passed.

Advisory committee was appointed as Brian Jensen and Regan Wheeler.
Maxine Waddoups, was nominated as treasurer, it was seconded and passed.
Cindy Bird from the Dept of Water Resources was present at this meeting.

Troy discussed still not reading the City of Preston Meter. Meter still needs to be put on
the overflow. It was suppose to have been installed a few years ago. Eric Frandsen (Cub
River’s engineer) will possibly check out meters, etc. Gale will talk to the city. This
situation needs to be taken care of with the city. The meter will be split 3 ways. (Cub
River Irr. Co., Preston Whitney Irr. Co., and Preston City.)

Meeting adjourned.

Maxine Waddoups, Secretary

Water District 13 A



